Date: 10™ July 2007
Our ref:
Your ref: CS/EP/NC/PPC180

Neil Chaplin
Coventry City Council
Broadgate House
Broadgate

Coventry

CV1 1NH

For the attention of Neil Chaplin, Envionmental Protection Officer

Dear Mr Chaplin

ENGLAND

Attingham Park
Shrewsbury
Shropshire
SY4 4TW

T 01743 282000
F 01743 709303

Pollution prevention and Control Regulations 2000 (As amended).
Statutory consultation for Part B application for: Tarmac Limited,
Aldermans Green Industrial Estate, Barlow Road, Coventry CV2 2LD

Thank you for your letter dated 29" June 2007 informing Natural England on the above-

mentioned application.

We note that there are no designated nature conservation sites present within 2km of
this installation. We therefore have no comments to make with regards to this

application.

Yours sincerely

Helen Wake



Contact: Dr Caron Grainger

024 76 246031
caron.grainger@coventrypct.nhs.uk
18 July 2007

Coventry City Council
City Services

Public Protection
Environmental Protection
Environmental Health
Broadgate House
Broadgate

Coventry CV1 1NH

Dear Mr Chaplin

Coventry m

Teaching Primary Care Trust

Coventry Teaching Primary Care Trust
Christchurch House

Greyfriars Lane

Caventry

V1 2GQ

Telephone: 024 7655 2225
Facsimile: 024 7622 6280

RE: LAPPC Application for Tarmac Limited, Alderman’s Green Industrial Estate,

Coventry (application reference PPC 180)

Thank you for asking me to provide health related comments on the above.

[ am

pleased to enclose a copy of the letter prepared by colleagues in the Health Protection
Agency (Chemical Hazards and Poisons Division) detailing the possible health effects of
the application for a permit. This constitutes the PCT’s response to your consultation.

Yours sincerely

Dr Caron Grainger
Joint Director of Public Health
Coventry PCT and Coventry City Council

Enc



"

Chemical Hazards
and Poisons Division

Dr Caron Grainger ECEI VE D 17 Health Protection Agency
Joint Director of Public Health KL 2057 Contre for Radiation.
Coventry Teaching Primary Care Trust Chemical and
Christchurch House Environmental Hazards
Greyfriars Lane Chemicals Hazards and
Coventry Poisons Division
Birmingham
Cv126Q g
Birmingham Research Park
97 Vincent Drive
Edgbaston
Birmingham B15 2SQ
10th July 2007 Tel +44 (0)121 414 7581

Fax +44 (0)121 414 3827
www.hpa.org.uk

Dear Caron,

Re: LAPPC Application for Tarmac Limited, Aldermans Green Industrial Estate, Coventry
(application reference PPC 180)

The Health Protection Agency has received from Coventry City Council an LA-PPC application to
operate Tarmac Ltd at Aldermans Green Industrial Estate, Coventry. This process consists of a
concrete batching plant.

The main emissions of concern are fugitive dust emissions. As this is a new installation, the
applicant has not yet provided any data regarding emissions from this facility. Therefore, it is
impossible to make any assessment of the potential health implications of operating this facility.
However, we are encouraged to see that emissions from the cement silos are reduced through the
installation of filters and stockpiles will be damped down during dry weather.

Due to the abatement systems in place, it is unlikely that there will be any impact on local human
health receptors from this installation. However, we recommend that the Regulator ensure that best
available techniques are employed so that the emission limits as set out in Process Guidance Note
3/01 (04) (Blending, Packing, Loading, Unloading and Use of Bulk Cement) are met.

Local Health issues
Based on the application, this installation does not present any obvious cause for concern providing
it is well managed and maintained. However, if you are aware of any health issues in this area we

recommend you inform the Regulator.

Kindest regards



Dr Toby Smith, Environmental Scientist
Mir John Dyer, Environmental Scientist
Mr Paul Fisher, Environmental Scientist
Mr Andrew Kibble, Head of Unit
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